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Board Meeting Minutes

Date: 				Oct. 3, 2020, 8:00 PM-8:45 PM
Location: 			Zoom Meeting
			
Attendance Roster:
Present:
刘一帆 (Yifan Liu), President
王志红 (Zhihong Wang), Secretary
徐智辉 (Zhihui Xu), Treasurer
张    元 (Yuan Zhang), Board Member
王朝芳 (Chaofang Wang), Board Member
杜红梅 (Hongmei Du), Board Member
李    丽 (Li Li), Board Member
陈国栋 (Guodong Chen), Board Member

Absent:
王盛节 (Jessie Wang), Board Member

Other Attendees :
                                                     王   红  (Mona Hong Wang), Principal
                                                     张晓平 (Xiaoping Zhang), Candidate
                                                     陈    敏 (Joyce Chen), Candidate
                                                     张为民 (Weimin Zhang), Candidate
							            
Topic: Voting results for the 2020 election Board of Directors of HXBG Chinese School

[bookmark: _Hlk52810141]Due to the impact of the coronavirus pandemic, the HXBG Board of Directors use an online election system. This board meeting was therefore open to all school members to observe via Zoom meeting. 
At 6:00pm on October 3, 2020, the Board of Directors completed the election and collected online voting data. There were 319 valid voting emails in this election. After five days of voting, a total of 128 votes were obtained. Excluding invalid votes, a total of 105 valid votes satisfied the school's bylaws requiring a turnout of at least 25%. The President Yifan Liu computed the voting totals for all candidates during the meeting. All of the candidates, Xiaoping Zhang (92), Joyce Chen (92) and Weimin Zhang (82), were successfully elected each with a majority of the votes. Yifan Liu announced the results of the election. The terms of the elected members begin on October 4th, 2020 for a term of three school years.

At the same time, the terms of office of directors Chaofang Wang, Shengjie Wang and Yuan Zhang have expired. They will no longer serve on the Board of Directors of HXBG Chinese School from October 4, 2020. Thanks to the three directors for their work for the Chinese school during their tenure.

All of the sitting Board members approved of these results.
